
Confidential Do Not Post Online      February 2025 

October 24: Lindsey (one of my interpreting students) 

and I started a beginners sign language class at 

church. We have seven individuals in the class! The 

goal is for Lindsey to teach the class after I leave. Pray 

that new deaf ministry workers 

would be called from this class. 

One of the couples in the class also 

has a one-year-old deaf son. Pray for 

this family as they begin learning how 

to communicate with their son.  

 

October 28 – November 1: I had the opportunity to 

attend a missions conference with my mission board 

director and his wife. It was encouraging to hear the 

testimonies from the other missionaries, and we were 

able to have several good conversations with 

students. While I was staying in 

the girls’ dorm, I had the 

opportunity to share my testimony 

with the ladies at evening 

devotions. Pray that these 

students would be 

challenged to give their lives 

to missions! 

 

November 16: God gave me the opportunity to start a 

weekly discipleship class with two ladies. It is 

exciting to pass on to them what has been taught to 

me! Pray for these ladies to develop a consistent 

walk with the Lord! 

 

November 27: At my sending church, I gave a 

presentation of my recent survey trip to India and the 

goal of going back to the deaf school there. Pray that 

I would be able to return to India quickly. 

December 22: One of my interpreting students and I 

interpreted the church Christmas drama. Praise the 

Lord for a clear presentation of the Gospel! Pray that 

more souls would be saved and that the deaf 

ministry would grow! 

 

December 26 – January 24: I spent four weeks with 

a fellow missionary family in Romania. My main 

purpose for being there was to help take care of the 

children (a three-year-old and two-year-old twins) and 

the daily household responsibilities while the husband 

(Ben) was traveling with our director to teach at a 

retreat. While Ben was gone, Marie (his wife) and I 

also worked on several projects around the house: 

switching the children's bedrooms, organizing the 

storage closet, and setting up the baby things (their 

baby is due at the end of February). While I was there, 

they also celebrated their two-year anniversary of 

arriving in Romania! My time with their family has left 

me both challenged 

and encouraged! Pray 

for the family as they 

continue to learn 

Romanian and 

prepare for the baby! 

 

With my teaching responsibilities coming to 

an end, I am looking forward to focusing on 

deputation. I am blessed to begin deputation 

with 12% of my monthly support already 

raised! Pray for safety on the roads and 

wisdom with scheduling meetings and 

presenting the ministry. Pray for a reliable 

car for travel. 

me with my director 
and his wife 


